
 People’s Baptist Church 
 

Welcome 
 

As a courtesy, please turn off all cell phones during service times. 

*Assisted listening devices are available at the Sound Booth* 
 

July 16, 2023 
 
 

 

 
Greeting and Announcements 

Prayer 

Hymn: 43, Rejoice the Lord is King 

Hymn: 309, There is a Fountain 

Missions Minute/Prayer 

Dismiss Children for Children’s Church 

Hymn: 409, As the Deer 

Special Music: Sturm Family 

Message: Pastor Ramler 

Benediction 

 
 

     
 

Today        6:00 pm      Evening Service  

Mon 7/17       6:30 pm    Open Field Soccer 

Tues 7/18 6:00 pm    Open Gym Basketball 

 7:00 pm   Ladies Missionary Fellowship 

 7:00 pm  Deacon’s Meeting 

Wed 7/19 7:00 pm      Prayer Meeting, Youth Group, 

         Summer Kids’ Program 

Thurs 7/20 6:30 pm     Open Gym Volleyball 

Fri 7/21 6:00 pm     Open Gym Basketball 

Sat 7/22 9:00 am     Church Work Day 

 

 
 

    

Sun 7/23 1:30 pm    Nursing Home Ministry 

 7:00 pm    Baptisms 

    Birthday Fellowship 

Sat 7/29 5:30 pm    College and Career Activity 

Sun 7/30 12:15 pm  Scholarship Benefit Dinner 

Fri 8/4   6:00 pm  Ladies Dinner Out 

Sun 8/6    Dr. Bud Steadman  

 

 

                          Announcements 
 

VBS Workers:  A big THANK YOU to all those who ministered 

this week with VBS.  Your service to the Lord is greatly appreciated! 

 

Congratulations:  On Wednesday, July 12, Eziel Daniel Welch was 

born to Ellijah and Leah Welch at 2:09 pm.  He weighed 8 lbs., 2oz 

and was 20.5”. 
   
Church Work Day:  This Saturday, July 22, will be our next Church 

Work Day beginning at 8 am.  EVERYONE WELCOME (including 

skilled laborers!) We are trying to get things ready for the start of the 

school year.  Sign-up sheet is on the back bulletin board.  See Jonny 

Rebert for details.  
 

Baptisms: Our next believer’s baptism service will be NEXT 

SUNDAY, July 23. 
 

Scholarship Benefit Dinner: On Sunday afternoon, July 30, we will 

have a special spaghetti dinner instead of our regular Fifth Sunday 

Fellowship immediately following the morning service.  All are 

encouraged to attend, and while there is no charge for the meal, there 

will be a donation box for those who would like to contribute money 

for scholarships for needy students to attend FCA.  See Pam Weddle 

for more details or how to help.  
 

Ladies Dinner Out:  Ladies, mark your calendars! All ladies are 

invited to have dinner together on August 4, 6pm, at Western 

Sizzlin’ in Hagerstown.   
 

Choir Practice: Choir practice will begin Sunday, Aug. 13 at 

4:45pm.  See Daniel Griffin for any questions. 
 

Nursery Workers: Nursery workers are still needed for Sunday 

mornings and evenings and also Wednesday evenings. If you are 

able to serve in this ministry, please see Tammie Watson. 
 

Happy Birthday 
 

July 17  Victor Black     July 17  Cohen Wade  

July 18  Patty Cole     July 24  Martha Guard 
 

Happy Anniversary 

 

July 21  Adam & Carol Black      July 21  David & Emily Wade 

July 23  David & Kristen Lavoie 

 

 

   July 16 July 23 

CHILDREN’S MINISTRIES 

Elementary –  

Muniz 

Annor 

Scott 

Muniz 

Beginners – C. Briggs Nicole P. 

Jonathan A. 

Emily W. 

Abby Y. 

Toddlers - C. Black Cairna M. 

Sara G. 

Laura Miller 

Nursery* 

Sunday School Elaine W. Tammie W. 

Morning Worship Tammy W. 

Barbara B. 

Kristen L. 

Abby L. 

Evening Service Pearl A. 

Sara G.** 

Jill B. 

Becky B. 

Wednesday Tammie W.  

Sara G. 

Tammie W.  

Hilary Y. 
* Coordinator - Tammie Watson; ** Toddlers (2-4 yrs.) 

 

Missionary of the Week   
Jon and Lena Stover— Germany—We recently were told that 

it would probably be another three or four weeks until we receive 

our visas. This is on top of the two months we have already waited 

after being approved. We need proof of visas before we can qualify 

for placement in language school. It may not be until November that 

we are admitted to language school. Please, please pray that God 

would give us favor in the eyes of the officials to hasten things along 

for us. The senior missionary has left for a month-and-a-half 

furlough. Jon will fill-in during his absence. Pray for us!  I think of 

the Vacation Bible Schools happening all across the US, as we are 

praying to begin that next year, but with the delay in language 

school, I am a little concerned. Something to pray about. It is the 

biggest evangelistic outreach event of the year, and I fervently desire 

that next year we will be able to have our own, but we trust the will 

of the all-knowing King who can never disappoint us! 
 

 
 

 

      This Week  Year-To-Date 

Tithes & Offerings Giving                 $        6,820.10 $    17,193.20 

Tithes & Offerings Budget Needs      $        8,582.13 $    17,164.26 

Faith Promise Giving       $           515.00 $      1,640.00 

Faith Promise Budget Needs    $           716.98 $      1,433.96 

 

 
 

 
 

Sunday School      85      Sunday Morning       165 

Sunday Evening      63    

This Week’s Events 

Order of AM Service  

Attendance Report for July 9, 2023 

Stewardship Report for July 9, 2023 

Special Coming Events 


